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VIENNA LITTLE LEAGUE 

COVID-19 Return to Play Plan 

 

To promote the health and safety of all persons involved with Vienna Little League (“VLL”) 
during the course of the COVID-19 pandemic, and to comply with applicable public-health 
directives, VLL has adopted the supplemental operating protocols described below.  

These protocols are updated periodically based upon changing conditions and the latest 
authoritative guidance from the Virginia Department of Health, the federal Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention, the American Academy of Pediatrics, and Little League International. 
They apply to all VLL activities unless and until amended or rescinded.  

Any updates will be posted at rtp.vll.org. Please direct all questions to the VLL Safety Officer 
at viennallsafety@gmail.com.  

 

2021 COVID PROTOCOLS 
 

1 – Indoor Activities Prohibited 

All VLL events and team gatherings will be held outdoors and will comply with any applicable 
public-health orders concerning group sizes, etc. 

 

2 – Playing Equipment, Gear and Supplies 

Player-worn equipment 

Sharing of player-worn equipment during the course of any event is prohibited unless the 
players are members of the same household. This includes: 

• Batting helmets 
• Hats or other clothing or uniform items 
• Fielding/batting gloves 
• Catcher’s gear or other protective equipment 

To reduce the need to share equipment, VLL has suspended the use of catchers for all 
developmental levels (Single A and below). For coach-pitch levels, the use of a sock net 
behind home plate, in lieu of a catcher, is encouraged. 

For competitive levels, Managers will be issued one or more sets of catcher’s gear (e.g., a 
helmet/mask, chest protector, leg guards, and mitt) from VLL to accommodate players who 

https://www.vdh.virginia.gov/coronavirus/schools-workplaces-community-locations/sports/
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/youth-sports.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/youth-sports.html
https://services.aap.org/en/pages/2019-novel-coronavirus-covid-19-infections/clinical-guidance/covid-19-interim-guidance-return-to-sports/
https://www.littleleague.org/downloads/best-practices/
http://rtp.vll.org/
mailto:viennallsafety@gmail.com
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do not have their own gear. This equipment, however, may not be used by multiple players on 
the same day and must be cleaned between uses by different players on different days. At a 
minimum, VLL will supply each AA team with at least 2-3 complete sets of catcher’s gear and 
each AAA team with at least 2 complete sets of catcher’s gear.    

 

Hand Sanitizer 

All participants are encouraged to have their own supply of alcohol-based hand-sanitizing 
solution to utilize periodically during practices and games.  

 

3 – Symptom/Risk Screening  

Immediately prior to any event, all participants should conduct a personal self-screening of 
COVID-19 symptoms/risks to verify that his or her participation in the event is appropriate. 

A parent or guardian should complete this self-screening for their player(s). 

There are a variety of screening tools you can use, including those that are incorporated into 
team management apps like GameChanger and TeamSnap. Google also has an online 
assessment tool and Apple has a mobile app). 

Participants must adhere to any recommended action provided by the screening tool. For 
example, if the site or app advises self-quarantine for a period of time, the participant should 
not attend any VLL events during that time period. 

No one may attend a VLL event if they:  

• are feeling ill (e.g., have a fever, cough, or respiratory condition); or 
• have traveled within 14 days to a country listed that the CDC identifies as having 

widespread ongoing transmission of COVID-19 with restrictions upon entry to the U.S. 

When in doubt about the appropriate course of action, participants should err on the side of 
caution. 

 

4 – Face Coverings 

Fully vaccinated individuals are not required to wear a face covering at VLL events. 

Unvaccinated event participants are not required to wear a face covering during active 
participation in such game or practice activities, but face coverings are strongly encouraged 
during periods of extended close contact “outside the lines” of the field of play.  

 

5 – Practice-specific Protocols 

Location 

Outdoor fenced or screened batting cages may be used so long as adequate physical spacing 
can be maintained. 

https://landing.google.com/screener/covid19
https://landing.google.com/screener/covid19
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/apple-covid-19/id1504132184
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/map-and-travel-notices.html
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Dugouts may be used only to the extent necessary to enter or exit the field. 

 

Physical-distancing requirements 

With the exception of closer contact that is incidental to play or instruction, unvaccinated 
practice participants should maintain at least 6 feet of physical distance from anyone else who 
is not a member of their household. 

Food and drink 

Practice participants may not chew/consume seeds or gum. 

 

6 – Game-specific Protocols 

Physical-distancing requirements 

Unvaccinated game participants and spectators must maintain at least 6 feet of physical 
distance from anyone else who is not a member of their household, with the exception of 
incidental closer contact. 

Teams may establish an extended “dugout” area in a location that provides safety from foul 
balls while maintaining physical distancing of players.  

Teams will not engage in post-game handshakes; players and coaches should instead consider 
non-contact displays of sportsmanship and camaraderie. 

 

Umpires 

Except when closer proximity is required to officiate the game, unvaccinated Umpires should 
maintain 6 feet of physical distance from other game participants. 

The Plate Umpire may be positioned behind the catcher for the purpose of calling balls and 
strikes but, if unvaccinated, should limit the duration of close proximity to the catcher and 
batter. 

 

Dugouts 

During games, Managers and Coaches may occupy the dugout. Player presence in the dugout 
should be limited in number and duration, consistent with physical-distancing requirements, 
but is allowed for brief periods to allow orderly lineup management or to enter/exit the field.  

 

Food and drink 

Game participants may not chew/consume seeds or gum. 
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Spectators 

Unvaccinated spectators are encouraged to bring their own chairs to allow for proper physical 
distancing. 

Majors, AAA, and AA teams are encouraged to use the GameChanger app for scorekeeping to 
allow fans to follow games remotely. 

 

7 – Contact and Infection Response 

Participant or Household Member Tests Positive for COVID-19 Infection 

In the event a VLL participant (player or coach) or a member or their household is diagnosed 
with COVID-19, the participant may not return to VLL activities until they receive clearance 
from the Fairfax County Health Department to end their isolation or quarantine. (For a person 
who tests positive, the end of home isolation typically will occur no sooner than 10 days after 
the initial appearance of symptoms or, in asymptomatic cases, 10 days after a positive test.) 

Consistent with Regulation III(d) (Note 2) of the Official Regulations, Playing Rules, and 
Operating Policies of Little League Baseball (governing player return from “illness or injury” 
after 7+ days of absence), no player who has been diagnosed with COVID-19 may return to 
VLL activities until they have provided their manager with “written permission for a return to 
full baseball activity” by a physician or other accredited medical provider. A letter by the 
Health Department providing clearance for the player’s resumption of normal activities will 
fulfill this requirement. 

By directive of the Health Department, when any participant in youth athletics has tested 
positive for COVID-19, the participant’s team will temporarily suspend its activities (for at least 
24 hours from the time of the participant’s positive test result) in order to allow for a contact-
tracing investigation. VLL games scheduled to occur during such a temporary suspension will 
be treated the same as if they were cancelled due to inclement weather or field conditions. 

 

Participant Has Close Contact with a Person Who Is Infectious with COVID-19 

If a VLL participant (player or coach) has been advised by the Fairfax County Health 
Department – or otherwise knows – that s/he was in direct "close contact" with a person who 
is COVID+ while that person may have been contagious, then the participant must refrain from 
participation in any VLL activities for 14 days from the date of the last contact (unless the 
participant was fully vaccinated at the time of the contact). A negative COVID test will not 
shorten the length of a required hiatus from VLL activities. 

https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/health/fairfax-county-health-department
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/neighborhood-community-services/athletics/athletic-council/meetings/march29infosession

